

March 24,2011

Mayor Bob Foster and Members of the Long Beach City Council 333 West Ocean Blvd., 14th Floor Long Beach, California 90802

Re: Long Beach Leadership for Health and Jobs

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council,

On behalf of Long Beach residents and the undersigned organizations, we urge you to protect the health and quality of life of your constituents by opposing the proposed Southern California International Gateway (SCIG) and Intermodal Container Transfer Facility (ICTF) railyard projects and developing a community stakeholder group to identify safer and less polluting alternatives to these proposed projects.

Long Beach residents have a vision for their neighborhood that does not include large polluting facilities such as railyards where we live, work, study, and play. We ask that yon -as leaders and decision-makers of the city – take a stand for the health of your constituents, and set a healthy and sustainable vision where developers implement non-polluting technologies and create safe and healthy jobs for our community.

## 1": Formally Oppose the SCIG and ICTF Proposed Projects through a Resolution

Communities in Long Beach are already severely overburdened with harmful, even deadly, exposure to diesel exhaust from railyards and railyard-related operations. These two projects are being proposed at a time of economic recession where cargo forecasts are nowhere near numbers of the current railyard reaching maximum capacity. Instead of creating and expanding railyards in a neighborhood that is disproportionately negatively impacted for the benefit of the rest of the country, it is time to take advantage of this window of opportunity to demand the implementation of  $21^{st}$  century non-polluting goods movement technology and creation of green, safe jobs that our community desperately needs and requests.

2<sup>nd</sup>: Develop a Community Stakeholder Group to Identify Safer, **Non-polluting** Alternatives to the SCIG and ICTF

It is crucial that the city work with members of the community to identify viable, community-supported alternatives to a project that affects so many constituents. Long Beach residents as well as various environmental health organizations continue to call for maximizing <u>on-dockrail</u> with the use of <u>zero</u> <u>emission technologies</u> and ask that this be an alternative promoted by the City of Long Beach. The community supports this alternative not only because it is a benefit to public health, but it also enhances the local economy through long-term green jobs and development of advanced technologies.

At present there are opportunities for you to take these two actions. On January 25,2011 there was a Long Beach Joint Meeting of the Environmental Committee and the Tidelands and Harbor Committee that received presentations on rail infrastructure at the Ports of Long Beach and Los Angeles from the University of Southern California, South Coast Air Quality Management District, and Port of Long Beach. These three presentations highlighted the benefits of both zero-emission technologies and ondock rail.

The Port of Long Beach's Rail Master Plan also poses an excellent opportunity for the Long Beach City Council to look comprehensively at rail planning and projects, including the long-term planning of modem rail and emissions technologies, (such as Zero Emission Container Movement System) and the promotion of maximizing on-dock rail at the Ports.

Long Beach needs a vision for the future that is different from practices of the past where incompatible land uses are placed in the backyard of schools or homes. You have the opportunity to promote a better place to live, work, play, and learn that does not involve noisy, polluting facilities that put our communities in danger. By opposing these two projects you will demonstrate your responsibility, leadership, and dedication to protecting your community and the needs of your constituents. In addition, your actions will promote best goods movement practices by demanding that these fence-line proposed projects be replaced with alternatives that provide a more efficient use of land, advancement of zero-emission technologies, and cultivating the advancement of local green jobs.

Our communities need your leadership to publicly oppose the proposed SCIG and ICTF projects and promote real alternatives that will best serve our City and community residents. We look forward to working with you in protecting the health and quality of life of Long Beach residents.

Sincerely,

Angelo Logan, Co-Chair Green **L.A.** Port Working Group

Evelyn Knight Board President Greater Long Beach ICO

John Tealeifi President West Long Beach Association

Gisele Fong, PhD
Executive Director
End Oil I Communities for Clean Ports

Frank **O'Brien**Executive Director
Harbor Watts Economic Development Corp

Soraya Powell
Teacher
Westside Schools for Clean Air – Stephens
Middle school

Bernice Banares Teacher **Westside** School for Clean Air – **Cabrillo** High School

Lindsay Boyd Hendricks Teacher **Westside** Schools for Clean Air – Hudson Eric Tandoc Chairperson

Anakbayan Los Angeles

Neal Richmond, PhD Director of Programs & Advocacy Breathe California of Los Angeles County

Robina Suwol Executive Director California Safe Schools

Jeremy Lahoud Executive Director Californians for Justice

Jesse N. Marquez Executive Director Coalition For A Safe Environment

Luis Cabrales Senior Campaign and Outreach Associate Coalition for Clean Air

Maya Golden-Krasner
Staff Attorney
Communities for a Better Environment

Alicia Carrera CPC Representative Community Partners Council

Jocelyn Vivar Ramirez, MPH Research & Policy Analyst East Yard Communities for Environmental Justice Ken Scherer Co-Chair and Treasurer Gray Panthers of Long Beach

America Aceves Community Organizer **Housing** Long Beach

Lian Cheun Program/Organizing Director Khmer Girls in Action

Gary Hart
Co-Chair, Social Justice Committee
Pacific Unitarian Church

Martha Dina Argüello
Executive Director
Physicians for Social Responsibility - Los
Angeles

Melissa C. Lin **Perrella** Senior Attorney Natural Resources Defense Council

John Pulvino Chair, Justice and Peace Committee Saint **Cyprian** Church, Long Beach

Rev. Misi Tagaloa Pastor Second Samoan UCC

John Pulvino, Chair South Coast Interfaith Council



## St. Lucy Catholic Community

2344 Cota Ave., Long Beach, CA. 90810 Telephone # 562.424.9051 Fax # 562.988.0376

April 10, 2011

Pastor Fr. Michael Roebert Associate Pastor: Fr. Joseph Kim Dang Nguyen Associate Pastor: Fr. Antonio Rodriguez

Mayor Bob Foster and Members of the Long Beach City Council 333 West Ocean Blvd., 14th Floor Long Beach, California 90802

Re: Long Beach Leadershipfor Health and Jobs

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council,

On behalf of Long Beach residents and the undersigned organizations, we urge you to protect the health and quality of life of your constituents by opposing the proposed Southern California International Gateway (SCIG) and Intermodal Container Transfer Facility (ICTF) railyard projects and developing a community stakeholder group to identify safer and less polluting alternatives to these proposed projects.

Long Beach residents have a vision for their neighborhood that does not include large polluting facilities such as railyards where we live, work, study, and play. We ask that you -as leaders and decision-makers of the city – take a stand for the health of your constituents, and set a healthy and sustainable vision where developers implement non-polluting technologies and create safe and healthy jobs for our community.

1 Formally Oppose the SCIG and ICTF Proposed Projects through a Resolution Communities in Long Beach are already severely overburdened with harmful, even deadly, exposure to diesel exhaust from railyards and railyard-related operations. These two projects are being proposed at a time of economic recession where cargo forecasts are nowhere near numbers of the current railyard reaching maximum capacity. Instead of creating and expanding railyards in a neighborhood that is disproportionately negatively impacted for the benefit of the rest of the country, it is time to take advantage of this window of opportunity to demand the implementation of 21" century non-polluting goods movement technology and creation of green, safe jobs that our community desperately needs and requests.

2<sup>nd</sup>: Develop a Community Stakeholder Group to Identify Safer, Non-polluting Alternatives to the SCIG and ICTF

It is crucial that the city work with members of the community to identify viable, community-supported alternatives to a project that affects so many constituents. Long Beach residents as well as various environmental health organizations continue to call for maximizing <u>on-duck rail</u> with the use of <u>zero</u> <u>emission technologies</u> and ask that this be an alternative promoted by the City of Long Beach. The community supports this alternative not only because it is a benefit to public health, but it also enhances the local economy through long-term green jobs and development of advanced technologies.

At present there are opportunities for you to take these two actions. On January 25,2011 there was a Long Beach Joint Meeting of the Environmental Committee and the Tidelands and Harbor Committee that received presentations on rail infrastructure at the Ports of Long Beach and Los Angeles from the University of Southern California, South Coast Air Quality Management District, and Port of Long Beach. These three presentations highlighted the benefits of both zero-emission technologies and ondock rail.

The Port of Long Beach's Rail Master Plan also poses an excellent opportunity for the Long Beach City Council to look comprehensively at rail planning and projects, including the long-term planning of

modern rail and emissions technologies, (such as Zero Emission Container Movement System) and the promotion of maximizing on-dock rail at the Ports.

Long Beach needs a vision for the future that is different from practices of the past where incompatible laud uses are placed in the backyard of schools or homes. You have the opportunity to promote a better place to live, work, play, and learn that does not involve noisy, polluting facilities that put our communities in danger. By opposing these two projects you will demonstrate your responsibility, leadership, and dedication to protecting your community and the needs of your constituents. In addition, your actions will promote best goods movement practices by demanding that these fence-line proposed projects be replaced with alternatives that provide a more efficient use of land, advancement of zero-emission technologies, and cultivating the advancement of local green jobs.

Our communities need your leadership to publicly oppose the proposed SCIG and ICTF projects and promote real alternatives that will best serve our City and community residents. We look forward to working with you in protecting the health and quality of life of Long Beach residents.

Sincerely,

FR. MIKE ROEBERT

**Pastor** 

St. Lucy Church

Grand Knight

Knights of Columbus Council No. 12542

JENETH DUNGCA

Head Servant

St. Lucy Charismatic Group

St. Lucy Church

DEMAFLORES

President

Alliance of Two Hearts

St. Lucy Parish

DIANE PEDRONI

Principal

St. Lucy School

MR. & MRS. GERRY ESTEPA

Coordinator

Marriage Encounter

St. Lucy Parish

GLOCER DAGMA

Coordinator

Daughters of Isabella

St. Lucy Parish

KAMON CABACUNGAN

/President

Jesus of Nazareth Prayer Group

St. Lucy Parish